


























 

 

Senate Standing Committee for the  
Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600 
02 6277 3066   | sdlc.sen@aph.gov.au 

www.aph.gov.au/senate_sdlc 

8 June 2021 

 

Senator the Hon Michaelia Cash 
Attorney-General 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA  ACT 2600 
 
Via email: attorney@ag.gov.au 

CC: DLO@ag.gov.au 

 

Dear Attorney-General,  

 

Law Enforcement Integrity Commissioner Amendment (Law Enforcement Agencies) Regulations 
2020 [F2020L01506] 

Thank you for your letter of 2 June 2021 to the Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of 
Delegated Legislation in relation to the above regulations.  

As you are aware, the committee has previously emphasised its significant concern that delegated 
legislation is being used to substantially expand the jurisdiction of the Australian Commission for 
Law Enforcement Integrity and effectively broaden the application of its investigative powers.  

The committee acknowledges your advice that it is the government's intention to introduce the 
Commonwealth Integrity Commission (CIC) bills into the Parliament in 2021 and for the CIC to 
commence operations six months after the date of Royal Assent.  

The committee also welcomes your advice that the committee's suggestion that the regulations 
sunset after three years is reasonable and that you will write to the Prime Minister to seek his 
approval to undertake the necessary amendments as soon as possible. Your constructive 
engagement on this matter is greatly appreciated. 

The committee requests your further advice as to whether the Prime Minister has approved 
amending the regulations as soon as possible. Noting that the disallowance period for the 
regulations expires on 23 June 2021, the committee requests this advice by 15 June 2021.  

As the committee is not yet in a position to conclude its consideration of the regulations, the 
committee has resolved to retain the disallowance notice currently in place on the regulations. The 
committee will further consider its position in relation to the disallowance notice once it has had 
the opportunity to consider your further advice.  

Please note that, in the interests of transparency, this correspondence and your response will be 
published on the committee's website. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the committee's secretariat on 
(02) 6277 3066, or by email to sdlc.sen@aph.gov.au.  

 










